Pembroke College Oxford.

29th March, 1955.

Dear like Josef,

Many thanks for advising me about the first Conference of the Ango-Catalan Society. Unfortunately, Marjorie and I are spending that week-end in Birmingham with a former First Assistant in the Department of Anaesthetics, Donald Bigley, who is now on the staff of the Accident Hospital there. I really am sorry to miss the Meeting, and trust you will keep me informed of any future ones.

My best wishes for a happy gathering.

Mac.

Professor J. Trueta, The Wingfield-Morris Orthopaedic Hospital, Headington, Oxford.